
DELAWARE TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 

 

MINUTES 

 
October 3, 2022 

 

The regular meeting of the Delaware Township Supervisors was called to order by Chairman 

Gary E. Truckenmiller at 6:30 P.M.  Others present were David R. Smith, Lance K. Gresh, 

Secretary/Treasurer Mark L. Burrows, and Solicitor Richard Shoch. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to appoint Richard Shoch 

as counsel for Delaware Township because of the passing of P. Lin Davis. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to approve the September 

6, 2022 minutes as written. 

 

A motion by David R. Smith, seconded by Lance K. Gresh and passed to accept the treasurer’s 

report as presented. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by Gary E. Truckenmiller and passed to approve the 

Gilbert/Melony Balliet Add-on Subdivision Plan. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to accept the resignation 

of James Sanders as SEO. 

 

A motion by Gary E. Truckenmiller, seconded by Lance K. Gresh and passed to appoint Paul 

Rapp as SEO. 

 

A motion by David R. Smith, seconded by Gary E. Truckenmiller and passed to appoint Kenneth 

Young as alternate CEO. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to pay Alpha Space Control 

$11,347.11 out of the State Aid Fund for line painting. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by Gary E. Truckenmiller and passed to advertise for 

public hearing of the Subdivision and Land Development Ordinance, (SALDO), for November 7, 

2022 at 7:00 P.M. 

 



A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to advertise for public 

hearing of the Stormwater Ordinance, (SWO), for November 7, 2022 at the conclusion of the 

SALDO public hearing. 

 

A motion by David R. Smith, seconded by Lance K. Gresh and passed to pay the bills as 

presented. 

 

A motion by Lance K. Gresh, seconded by David R. Smith and passed to adjourn the meeting.  

The meeting was adjourned at 7:03 P.M. 

 

 

      Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

      Mark L. Burrows 

      Secretary/Treasurer 

 


